
 

Transportation Committee - Board of Representatives 
  
David Watkins, Chair  Mavina Moore, Vice Chair 
  

Committee Report 

Date: Thursday, June 3, 2021 
Time: 7:00 p.m. 
Place: This meeting was held remotely. 

 
The Transportation Committee met as indicated above.  In attendance were Chair Watkins, Vice Chair 
Moore and Committee Member Reps. Curtis, Di Costanzo, Giordano, Michelson, Patterson, and 
Wallace. Also present were Frank Petise and Luke Buttenwieser, Transportation Bureau; Vikki 
Cooper, Law Department; and two members of the public.   
 
Chair Watkins called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 
 
Former Board and Committee Member Tom Pendell spoke briefly about his time with the BOR and 
thanked the Committee Members.   
 
Mr. Petise explained why T30.063, regarding timed violations, was withdrawn.  After meeting with the 
Parking Operations Foreman and researching the data, it was determined that the bigger issue 
revolves around businesses, especially a few certain businesses.  The Transportation Bureau will 
therefore approach this issue in a different way.   
 

Item No. Description Committee 
Action 

 
1.  T30.066 APPROVAL; Agreement with WSP, USA INC. For 

Springdale Train Station TOD Improvement Design 
Services. (Amount of Agreement: $209,411; see backup 
for additional terms). 
05/05/21 – Submitted by Mayor Martin 
05/13/21 – Approved by Board of Finance 6-0-0 
 

   Approved  
       8-0-0 

Mr. Petise reviewed this item.   
• Stamford received a $2M TOD grant from the State which covers 100% of the project, 

including the design services. 
• WSP will be looking at the parking lot layout, the bike and pedestrian facilities, and the access 

to all of those.   
• Additionally, WSP will be looking at the area of Largo Drive, including the connection across 

Largo Drive. 
• There were eight responses to the project advertisement.  Four firms were selected to be 

interviewed.  WSP received the highest scoring.   
 
A motion to approve the Agreement was made, seconded, and approved by a vote of 8-0-0 (Reps. 
Watkins, Moore, Curtis, Di Costanzo, Giordano, Michelson, Patterson, and Wallace in favor).  
 
Chair Watkins adjourned the meeting at 7:15 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
David Watkins, Chair  
 

This meeting is on video. 
 

http://www.boardofreps.org/t30066.aspx
http://cityofstamford.granicus.com/player/clip/10544
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